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Kids Grow Better in Families 

Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

 The foliage has been losing its freshness through 

the month of August, and here and there a yellow leaf 

shows itself like the first gray hair amidst the locks of a 

beauty who has seen one season too many.  ~Oliver Wen-

dell Holmes 

 There is something deep within us that sobs at 

endings. Why, does everything have to end? Why does 

all nature grow old? Why do spring and summer have to 

go? ~ Joe Wheeler  

Autumn mornings: sunshine and crisp air, birds 

and calmness, year's end and day's beginnings. 

~Terri Guillemets  

It is the summer's great last heat, 

It is the fall's first chill: They meet. 

–Sarah Morgan Bryan Piatt 



Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

Foster Parent News September 2013 2

 
Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

TREATMENT FOSTER CARE 

*PLEASE NOTE * PLEASE 

NOTE *PLEASE NOTE*  
AFGC’s answering and on call system 

has changed. When calling “on call” you 

will no longer speak to an answering 

service but will instead hear a recorded 

message directing your call. If you are 

calling after hours to speak with the on-

call staff member, the recorded message 

directs you to “dial 1” to be connected to 

the on-call staff member.  If the on-call 

staff member does not  answer  your 

call directly you will hear another mes-

sage with further instructions. This mes-

sage includes a second phone number 

and the name of the manager on-call. If 

your call is not returned by the original 

staff member in 15 minutes OR your 

call is URGENT, please call the manag-

er on call.    

Like the sky opens after a rainy day we must 

open to ourselves.... Learn to love yourself for 

who you are and open so the world can see you 

shine.  ~James Poland 

Prioritize Self Care     

The Foster Care Department is hosting several training events this month. 

 

Current Foster Parents and staff will receive a training on Cultural Competency, presented by a guest 

speaker, on: 

Thursday, September 19th, 7:00pm-9:00pm 

 

First Aid and CPR training will be provided to new and current Foster Parents on Wednesday, Septem-

ber 11th, from 6:00pm-8:00pm. 

 

Pre-Service training for Prospective Foster Parents will begin on  

Thursday, September 12th, from 6:00pm-9:00pm, and continue on  

Wednesday, September 18th, from 6:00pm-9:00pm 

 

Please contact the Foster Care Department or your Foster Home Case Manager with questions or com-

ments. 
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Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

ADOLESCENT PROGRAMS 

Adolescent Programs News 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

End of TLP Summer Program 2013   
 

This summer was a great summer for the TLP teens.  Again, it 

had its ups and downs but the teens had more ups this summer 

in TLP (ask them and they may tell you differently!).  There 

were four teens that presented for a higher level in the pro-

gram.  One person presented for Level 1, one teen presented 

for level 2 and 3, and two teens presented for Level 4.  I think 

that may be the most presentations we have had in the sum-

mer in the last two years!  Also, there have not been any Lev-

el 4 presentations in over two years! 

 

Again, this year, the teens participated in a number of fun and 

mentally stimulating summer activities.  They went to the 

National Crime Museum, had a Scavenger Hunt at the Natural 

History Museum, Skate-N-Fun Zone, Dave & Buster’s, Vet-

eran Park Pool, and the National Museum of the Marine 

Corps among other activities in which they participated.  We 

also had more teens this year earn Percentage, thus making 

them eligible to participate on the Percentage Maker’s Activi-

ty.  This summer’s Percentage Maker’s Activity included go-

ing to Six Flags, going to a movie and going to Dave & Bust-

er’s.  This summer we had as many as 13 youth out of 14 

youth present on Percentage Maker’s Activity day to earn the 

activity.  This is also an accomplishment for the youth.   Fi-

nally, we had 12 youth participate in the End of the Summer 

TLP Cruise on the Spirit of Washington.  The youth enjoyed 

themselves.  They ate well and danced to some of their favor-

ite songs. 

 

Also, there was positive news about the annual beach trip 

reward.  The beach trip award is for teens that demonstrate 

generally positive behavior or improvement in behavior, 

demonstrate participation in their treatment, make percentage, 

and do not pose any major safety concerns over the course of 

the year.  They are allowed to go to Ocean City for two nights 

and three days.  This year the teens left for the trip on-time 

(actually early) for the first time ever in TLP history!  This 

was due to the cooperation of treatment teams and TLP staff 

making sure that important items, such as medication, were 

turned in ahead of time.  The teens helped by being on their 

best behavior.  Congratulations to the TLP staff, foster par-

ents, treatment teams, and teens!  Last but not least, more 

teens (13) this summer than the last two summers earned the 

beach trip!  They had a fun and safe trip this year. 

 

 

 

 

Back to School Reminders 

 
School Schedules 

Please make sure your case manager is informed of any 

school changes during the school year, such as early release 

dates, early dismissal, after school activity participation, sus-

pensions, etc.  Once they are aware of your teen’s needs, they 

will communicate this information to the TLP staff.  If you 

are not able to reach your case manager and there has been a 

last minute change in your teen’s schedule, please contact the 

AP Counselor that works with your teen.   

 

Transportation 

On Wednesday, September 4, 2013 TLP will return to the 

after-school schedule.  This means that pick-ups will begin 

from school.  As a reminder, teens need to be at the designat-

ed pick-up location 10 minutes after the bell has rung.  If they 

do not arrive, a treatment team member will be contacted.  If 

they do not arrive to the pick-up location after another 10 

minutes, then AP staff will have to leave without the teen 

because it delays pick-ups for other teens.  Drop-offs will 

begin at 5:15 p.m. every day from TLP, except Friday.  On 

Fridays, drop-offs begin at 5:00 p.m. to get a head start on 

Friday traffic. 

 

The new transportation policy will go into effect on Monday, 

September 16th.  If you have a youth that requires transporta-

tion to or from TLP and the distance is beyond a 20 mile radi-

us from AFGC, please contact your case manager and myself 

so that we can determine a meeting point within 20 miles.  If 

you have any other questions about this policy, please feel 

free to email me.  Thank you in advance for your cooperation. 

 

TLP Schedule 

1:15 – 3:00  pm   Pick-up TLP teens from school 

2:30 – 3:30 pm    Transition time and snack time 

3:30 – 4:10 pm   Group 1 

4:10 – 4:20 pm  Break 

4:20 – 5:00 pm  Group 2 

5:00/5:15 pm  Drop-offs begin 

 

Nikkiah Wyatt Smith, LPC 

Adolescent Programs Clinical Supervisor 

nwsmith@afgcinc.com 

mailto:nwsmith@afgcinc.com
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 Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

Presidential Proclamation -- National Preparedness Month, 2013 

NATIONAL PREPAREDNESS MONTH, 2013  

 

BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA 

  

A PROCLAMATION 

  

Time and again, America faces crises that test our readiness and challenge our resolve -- from natural 

disasters like hurricanes, tornadoes, and floods to shootings, cyber incidents, and even acts of terrorism. 

While my Administration is working tirelessly to avert national tragedies, it is every American's responsi-

bility to be prepared. By planning for emergencies, individuals can protect themselves and their families 

while also contributing to their communities' resilience. During National Preparedness Month, we refocus 

our efforts on readying ourselves, our families, our neighborhoods, and our Nation for any crisis we may 

face. 

  

My Administration is committed to preparing our country for the full range of threats. In the face of an 

emergency, we will continue to cut through red tape and bolster coordination. At my direction, the Feder-

al Emergency Management Agency will launch a comprehensive campaign to build and sustain national 

preparedness with private sector, non-profit, and community leaders and all levels of government. The 

campaign will be based on science, research and development, public outreach, and broad participation. 

It will aim to inspire Americans of all ages to increase their preparedness by moving from awareness to 

action. 

  

Over this past year, ordinary Americans have stepped up in moments of trial and tragedy to perform real 

acts of heroism. Despite the brave actions of first responders across America, neighbors and friends are 

often the first on the scene after an emergency, and circumstances can call anyone to become a hero. This 

year's National Preparedness Month theme, "You Can Be the Hero," asks all Americans to ready them-

selves to assist in case of emergency. Anyone can improve their preparedness by making or reviewing 

emergency plans with their family and by building a disaster kit with food, water, and essential supplies. 

Visit www.Ready.gov or www.Listo.gov to see which types of disasters are most likely for your area and 

learn more about what you can do to prepare. 

  

This month, as we reflect on challenges to our communities, regions, and our Nation, we continue to lend 

our support to recovery efforts, and we honor our first responders by doing our part to build a more re-

silient America. 

  

NOW, THEREFORE, I, BARACK OBAMA, President of the United States of America, by virtue of the 

authority vested in me by the Constitution and the laws of the United States, do hereby proclaim Septem-

ber 2013 as National Preparedness Month. I encourage all Americans to recognize the importance of pre-

paredness and work together to enhance our national security, resilience, and readiness. 

  

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand this thirtieth day of August, in the year of our 

Lord two thousand thirteen, and of the Independence of the United States of America the two hundred 

and thirty-eighth. 

  

BARACK OBAMA 

Please take the time to review your emergency preparedness supplies and plans. As a licensed child plac-

ing agency, AFGC must ensure the safety and whereabouts of children in foster care at all times. While 

foster parents and staff review policy and procedure regularly, the President’s proclamation  of National 

Preparedness Month this September, is an excellent reminder to be extra sure our preparations are thor-

ough and up-to-date.  

http://www.Ready.gov
http://www.Listo.gov
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Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

Initiating Authority:  Foster 

Care Department  

Title:  Emergency Prepared-

ness in the Foster Home 

Effective Date:   July 1, 2007 

 

Policy: Foster Families will receive 

Emergency Preparedness Training dur-

ing Pre-Service Training and they are 

required to re-train in the area at least 

every two years.   

 Training will focus on the 

creation of a Family Emergency Pre-

paredness Plan, Home Evacuation 

Plans and Policies, current local con-

cerns regarding disasters and emergen-

cies.   

 In preparation for emergen-

cies, foster parents must maintain 

updated information on their foster 

children to include: 

 Current contact information for 

legal guardian, biological family 

members, other important adults in 

the child’s life. 

 Current medical information 

 Current authorization to obtain 

emergency medical treatment. 

 The child’s AFGC Case Man-

ager is responsible for ensuring that the 

foster family receives updated infor-

mation regarding the child on a routine 

basis. 

Purpose:  To define expectations for 

foster homes regarding preparations 

and planning in the event of a natural 

or man made disaster or household 

emergency. 

 

Scope:  Foster Families, Staff  

Procedure:   The Virginia Department 

of Emergency Management defines the 

following events as potential threats 

and emergencies: 

 Blackouts 

 Chemical Emergencies 

 Drought 

 Floods 

 Geologic Events 

 Hazmat Incidents 

 Heat-related Emergencies 

 Hurricanes 

 Lightening 

 Radiological Events 

 Terrorism 

 Thunderstorms 

 Tornadoes 

 Wildfires 

 Winter Weather 

  

 In the event of an emergency, 

foster families are first required to en-

sure the physical safety of the foster 

children and other family members in 

their care.  The family should follow 

the instructions of local emergency 

officials (Police, Fire and Rescue De-

partment, National Guard, Virginia 

Department of Emergency Manage-

ment.)  If evacuation is required, the 

family should follow instructions ap-

propriately.  The family should take 

one week’s supply of prescription med-

ication, any emergency medical equip-

ment or needs (such as an epi-pen for 

children with allergies,) Authorization 

for Emergency Medical Treatment 

Forms for each foster child and emer-

gency contact information.  If emer-

gency medical treatment is required, it 

should be sought as quickly and safely 

possible.  Once the safety and security 

of family members is met, the foster 

family should make AFGC aware of 

the emergency and the current situa-

tion.   

 Disasters/Emergencies may 

impact the communication system.  

Cellular telephones, internet communi-

cation, and land lines may all be used 

to contact AFGC, but may not be usea-

ble at certain times.  It may not be pos-

sible to reach AFGC staff, in those 

cases foster families should attempt to 

reach foster children’s guardians and 

biological family members directly to 

alert them to the status of the child.  

 In the event of an emergency 

affecting AFGC offices, staff will 

make reasonable efforts to contact fos-

ter parents through cellular telephone, 

landline telephone and internet com-

munication to make them aware of the 

emergency.  Home visits will be sched-

uled as appropriate.  AFGC’s Emer-

gency Preparedness Plan includes pro-

cedures to have alerts placed on the 

main telephone number, (703) 425-

9200 and the agency website, AF-

GCinc.com whenever it is safe and 

feasible.   

AFGC POLICY REVIEW: 
 

EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS IN THE FOSTER HOME 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=driN7WoMwldSDM&tbnid=UtwM6VUfJvgs0M:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wupdhd.org%2Femergency-preparedness%2F&ei=wCAuUqmmBMWi2gWN54HwBg&bvm=bv.51773540,d.b2I&psig=AFQjCN
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AFGC is pleased to welcome a Therapist/Case Manager and three 

graduate interns to the Clinical Department. 

Ms. Christina Halstead, MSW, joins full-time staff  as a Thera-

pist/Case Manager. Her phone extension is 261. Her email is 

chalstead@afgcinc.com. 

Ms. Anja Blackadar is a MSW intern at George Mason Universi-

ty. Her phone extension is 258. Her email is ablackadar@afgcinc.com.  

Ms. Samantha Ambroz is a MSW intern at George Mason University. Her phone extension is 

233. Her email is sambroz@afgcinc.com.  

Ms. Serra Ann Boland is a Clinical Psychology intern from the Institute for the Psychological 

Sciences. Her extension is 222. Her email is sboland@afgcinc.com. 

 

After 8 years, Tennille Craig, decided the time had come to seek a new op-

portunity. With heavy hearts, AFGC bid her farewell. It is no easy feat to leave 

so indelible a mark on your place of employment. Tennille did.  Her dedica-

tion to  youth, her wisdom, and work ethic are inspirational. Her shoes (all 

those shoes) are unfillable. Her wit, her sensibilities, her flair, are uniquely 

hers. We wish her well, and miss her a lot. 

When does fall begin? The equinox brings Autumn on September 22, 2013 at 4:44 P.M 

With the recent changes at AFGC, some staff have new phone extensions. Email remains un-

changed. 

Nakia King can be reached at extension 266. 

Sarah June Carroll can be reached at extension 224. 
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Earn Training Credits by reading the Newsletter. Take advantage of this opportuni-

ty to make sure you satisfy the 24 hour per year requirement. 

Read this month’s newsletter, answer the following questions, and return to your 

Foster Home Case Manager for credit. 

*******************************************************************************  

1. According to the new TLP Transportation policy, if you have a youth that requires trans-

portation to or from TLP and the distance is beyond a _______mile radius from AFGC, a 

meeting point will be determined.  

2. In preparation for emergencies, foster parents must maintain updated information on their 

foster children including, current contact information for legal guardian, biological family 

members, and other important adults in the child’s life. Foster Parents must also maintain 

current ______________________________ and 

current ________________________________________________. 

3. Please list three of the disaster/emergency events AFGC policy describes. 

_________________________ 

_________________________ 

_________________________ 

4.  AFGC’s on-call system is first accessed by dialing 703 425-9200. The message directs 

the caller to press ___ to be connected with the on-call representative (staff member on-call). 

If the caller is unable to reach the staff member, they are directed to call the 

______________ on-call.  

5. During the school year, TLP begins drop-offs at ______________ Monday through 

Thursday, and at ___________________ on Fridays. 

6. TLP teens participated in several off-site activities this summer. Please list below your 

teens first and second favorite activitiy. 

______________________________ and __________________________ 

7. The TLP program invited several guest speakers to present on their area of expertise or 

occupation. Please list below your teens first and second favorite activity. 

______________________________ and __________________________ 

8. Foster Parents met in August for a Pot Luck dinner and conversation. Please share here if 

you enjoyed this type of evening. _________Yes _________No and, How often would you 

like AFGC to host an evening of this type?_________________. 

9. T or F Foster families are required to practice their fire escape plan one time per quarter. 

10.  If during an emergency situation a foster parent is unable to reach AFGC staff  to report 

on the status of a foster child’s whereabouts and well-being, foster parents should try to di-

rectly contact either the foster child’s ___________________ or ______________________ 

with this information. 

  

Earn your Training 

Hours 

Name___________________________________________________ 

Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

The Foster Parent 

News is distributed 

monthly through 

email and traditional 

mail. Please let us 

know if you would 

prefer the paperless 

version only. 

THANKS!  
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September 2013 

Web sites that offer Foster Parent Training Certificates: 

www.Fosterparenttraining.com 

www.fosterparentcollege.com 

www.Fosterparents.com 

Adolescent & Family Growth Center, Inc. 

 

8000 Forbes Place 
Springfield, VA 22151 
Phone: (703) 425-9200 
Fax: (703) 425-9206 
Email: afgc@afgcinc.com 
 
 
 
 
We’re on the web 
www.afgcinc.com 
 

Monday, September 2nd—Labor Day—AFGC office is closed 

Tuesday, September 3rd—TLP closed to clients for  program development 

Wednesday, September 11th—First Aid and CPR training at AFGC for Foster Parents, 6:00pm-8:00pm 

Thursday, September 12th—Pre-Service Foster Parent Training, 6:00pm-9:00pm 

Wednesday, September 18th—Pre-Service Foster Parent Training 6:00pm-9:00pm 

Thursday, September 19th—Foster Parent Training “Cultural Competency” 7:00pm-9:00pm 


